Lowell Rural Fire Protection District

Meeting Minutes of the Budget Committee - April 10, 2018

President Jason Prenevost called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.

Present; Budget Committee member Lisa Wilson, Mindi Martini, Donna McCallum, Pam Baumann, Jeff Jalof. Board Members President Jason Prenevost, Vice President Mike Ballenger, Treasurer Bob Burr, Director June Walker and Director Ron Ballenger. Recording Secretary Sam Dragt, Chief Dragt and Bookkeeper Maureen Weathers.

President Jason Prenevost asked for nominations for Budget Committee Chair. Director Mike Ballenger nominated Donna McCallum, Director June Walker seconded. Motion Passed.
Budget Officer Chief Dragt read the Budget message to the Committee.

Donna McCallum asked why the Turnouts were not coming out of the Equipment Reserve Fund. Chief Dragt stated that while we could take them from that line item, however he wanted to keep that money set aside for the purchase of an apparatus. Then intent in the future is to get a replacement plan set for every 2 years to purchase 5 sets of turnouts so that we do not need to purchase all at once. The life span of turn-outs are 10 years.
Donna McCallum asked if Chief Dragt used last years budget to make this budget or if he went off of actuals. Chief Dragt stated that he used last years budget as a baseline to start the budget and then used actuals from the year to adjust.

Donna McCallum voiced her concern about having all the money sitting in the reserve fund and what our plan was for it. Chief Dragt explained that we were putting money aside to purchase an engine. We are hoping to purchase a new apparatus the next budget year.

Donna McCallum asked why Firefighter and Equipment regarding the $125,000. Chief Dragt explained that it was Capital Outlay for completing Station 2 and the purchase of Turnouts. The $125,000 was a total cost.
Jeff Jalof asked the Chief what happens to the outdated turn-outs. Chief Dragt explained that we would use the old gear as training gear. 

Jeff Jalof moved that the Lowell Rural fire Protection District Budget Committee approve the budget as presented for the Fiscal year 2018 – 2019 and approve the taxes for the Fiscal Year 2018 – 2019 at the rate of $2.697 per $1,000 of assed value for operating purposes. Director Ron Ballenger seconded motion passed.
Meeting Adjourned at6:31 p.m.
